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There has been a change in the banking industry rules (NACHA Operating Rules) which the State of Louisiana’s Office of State Uniform Payroll (OSUP) must adhere to when remitting payments to employees via direct deposit. The new rules require payments made to employees, where any of their individual direct deposit transactions is either directly deposited to an account at a foreign financial institution or is to be subsequently transferred to an account at a foreign financial institution, to be identified as an “International ACH Transaction (IAT)”.

In order to comply with the IAT rules and the applicable U.S. Law, employees must notify our payroll office if any of their individual direct deposit transactions is being forwarded to a financial institution outside of the U.S. The rules only apply if the entire amount of the individual direct deposit transaction is forwarded after it is received at a U.S. financial institution. For the employees currently receiving their payroll via paper check, this letter is to make you aware of this change and how it will affect you if you choose to enroll in direct deposit in the future. All employees are required to complete, sign, and forward the attached Attestation for International ACH Transactions form back to our payroll office by March 11, 2011. 
At this time, any employee who has a direct deposit that qualifies as an IAT will be granted a temporary direct deposit waiver and will begin receiving paper checks until ISIS HR becomes capable of making IAT direct deposits. These employees must still identify themselves as IAT depositors.  This temporary waiver will remain in effect until ISIS HR is modified to send IATs in the format required by NACHA or until an employee’s deposit no longer qualifies as an IAT.
If you have any questions regarding this process, please contact [Agency Contact Name] at [phone #].






Thank You,
Payroll Department/ Human Resources Department
Attachment:  Employee Attestation for International ACH Transactions (IAT)
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